
NEOkla Minutes  6-9-2015 
 
 
Board members present were Todd Swain – RE, Neil Cox – Asst. RE, Virginia 
Apker - Treasurer, Betty Martin – Secretary, Steve Herrod, and Jon Pyeatt.  The 
minutes of the previous meeting and the treasurer’s report were approved as 
presented. 
 
Solo Report - Jason Baney:  The Club has held two events since the last 
meeting, one at Stroud and one at the Fairgrounds.  The Stroud event was a 
combined event with Oklahoma Region.  The next event is at Stroud on June 28. 
 
 
Rally Cross Report:  There will be an event at White Oaks on October 25.  Todd 
and Jason will be co-chairmen. 
 
Street Survival School – Mitchell Russell:  We are still looking for a site.   
 
New Business:  
 
Garry Deaton and George Walker are putting on an Average Joe rally for the 
Miata Club on July 11.  It begins at 71st & Riverside. 
 
Meeting adjourned. 
 
Betty Martin 


